
 

 

 

 

 

 

   Norm & Jeanie Higgins 
Your missionaries to 

Baja California 

Mexico 
 

June, 2025 

Dear Prayer Partners:  

It’s always a blessing to be able to share with you good reports from the 

field of Mexico; and we have been getting just that from El Camino Baptist and 

her ministries, as well as from the graduates of the Bible Institute. 

In my last letter I mentioned that the church in Zamora, Michoacán had 

celebrated their 9th anniversary. They have a mission in another area; they had a 

special service there in April, with 270 attending and 60 professions of faith.  

This year marks 30 years that the institute has been training and 

preparing workers for the Lord’s harvest. There will be 5 graduates this month. 

There are now graduates serving in three countries, Mexico, USA, and Ecuador. 

What a blessing that institute has been and continues to be; please keep it in 

your prayers, as it produces soul-winning workers , church planters for Christ.   

El Camino Baptist Church celebrated its 22nd anniversary, with 830 

attending the morning service; there were 25 first time visitors, and souls 

accepting Christ. In 2024, the church baptized 136, and had 917 first time 

visitors. The expansion project continues, with the steel structure part nearing 

completion. This addition will allow additional seating for approximately 250. 

Thank the Lord that they are needing that additional space. 

I lost my older brother, Alton, on May 13th, just a few days before his 89th 

birthday. He had retired as an aeronautical engineer, and was living in 

Hiawassee, Ga. Please pray for his dear widow, Irona. 

   

Yours in Christ, 

 

Norm Higgins 
 

iminbaja@aol.com 
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